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Happy 

New  

Year 

Everyone! 

So 2023 is done and dusted and its onto 2024!  I hope that you have all had an amazing time over the festive 

period and are ready and raring to take on the new year. 

Its been a busy half year since we broke for the summer holidays with the World Scout Jamboree being the 

highlight for myself and the others who attended, it wasn't quite the experience we were promised but we dug 

deep, strengthened our resilience and made the very best of things.  Read more about what we got up to later 

in this newsletter. 

With one of my other ‘hats’ on, the district selection for Blair Atholl later this year was held at Fordell Firs.         

I am happy to report that we have 9 of our Explorers attending. 

You will hear some slightly different titles for our leaders going forward.  Scouts UK Transformation have ‘re 

labelled’ the section leadership as being in teams with a Team Leader and Team Members, check out our 

‘Who’s Who’ board in the hall, it will all make sense!  If you would like to join one of our teams please get in 

touch. 

Watch out for details via your section team about a brand new challenge for 2024, it’s all about getting        

everyone outside and taking part in a number of different activities , chosen by our members, some might be 

new to them some might be old favourites but either way, complete 24 different activities and gain your     

Outdoorin24 Award! 

So 2024?  What will you bring us?  I have a wish list for the group and YOU CAN HELP!   

• New team members for all our sections 

• More Trustees to help look after the Group 

• A new Squirrel Drey—We need a Team Leader & Team Members first 

though 

• Everyone, adults and young people, to achieve their Outdoorin24 Award 

Thanks & See you all in the coming weeks!                Lorna 



SKYE PACK 
It’s been a busy second half of the year for Skye Pack. We 

started back after the Summer holidays by beginning our 

Communicator badge. We solved various codes, learnt 

some fingerspelling and tried out some Semaphore. 

We also had a visit to Queensferry Lifeboat station, where 

we learnt some interesting facts as well as getting to see 

and sit in the Lifeboat itself. Luckily for us it wasn’t called 

out. 

In September, we were lucky to get a space at the Scottish Cub camp, The Howling, which took place at 

Fordell Firs, everyone had a great time with the variety of activities that was on offer from the  Water 

Slide to Climbing to Electronics and a Silent Disco at the Full Moon Funfair in the evening. 

After the October break, in addition to our Halloween party, we continued 

working on our Communicator badge, as well as Book Reader and Hobbies 

badge. Cubs brought in their favourite books to talk to us about as well as    

looking up words and facts in dictionaries and encyclopaedias.  

During this time, we also had a community visit from the Fife Flyers with player 

Max Humitz coming along to visit the Pack. He played table hockey with us, as 

well as telling everyone a bit about hockey and where he comes from in     

America.  

Cubs also worked towards their Emergency Aid Stage 2, with our Sixers setting up 

accident scenarios for the younger members to work out how to help them. Great 

Leadership from our Sixers! Due to the weather, we only managed one of our Bear 

Grylls nights organised by one of our YL’s Brodie by making shelters, map & compass, 

edible food and fire lighting and using a Kelly Kettle. 



BEFORE AFTER 

                                                       We are always looking for new people to join our teams!   

                                                        Speak to any team member & find out how YOU CAN HELP US 

Volunteering for Scouting is easier that you think.  Whether you can help us out weekly, spare an hour 

a month or a day a year, we have plenty opportunities both behind the scenes and working with young 

people.   

With full support and training you can experience the fun, friendship and adventure of scouting for 

yourself, all on a flexible basis.  Please speak to any team member if you or someone you know can 

help. 

 

V a c a n c i e s  

T e a m  M e m b e r s  f o r  A L L  s e c t i o n s  

T r u s t e e s  

C h a i r p e r s o n  

 

S p e a k  t o  a n y  T e a m  M e m b e r  o r  d r o p  a n  

e m a i l  t o   

l o r n a @ 4 0 t h f i f e s c o u t s . o r g . u k  

The Pack was fortunate to be able to get some free E-Type Jaguar model kits from Airfix to work on for 

their Hobbies badge. Cubs had to follow the instructions, separate, paint and glue all the parts           

themselves. I hope that they are proud of their efforts and that some may continue this hobby with their 

special discount code. 

We ended with our Christmas party, with various party games including pass the parcel and ending with a 

giant snowball fight. Looking forward to welcoming everyone back in 2024! 



Braemar Drey 

It’s been a busy and exciting term for Squirrels, with festivities like Halloween, Remembrance Day, a     
Harvest festival AND CHRISTMAS. 
 
Not to mention the fact that we have welcomed and  invested 8 NEW SQUIRRELS. 
It’s also very exciting to have new young leader helpers who  joined our team, Christina and Keira. They 
have both been doing a great job and we are so grateful for their support.  
 
Some highlights of Activities have included planting our very own vegetable raised bed garden in Touch 
Community Garden, thanks to their support. The vegetables grew very well thanks to all the helpers who 
went to water the vegetables during a hot September spell.  Then in November we had our own Harvest 
Festival, with making soup with our vegetables like turnips, carrots, kale, chard and beetroots.  We also 
donated a big box of food to the Touch community pantry, thanks to everyone who donated!  

We had 2 sessions with special guest speakers.  
A air activity session with a grandad sharing with us 
about his time in the RAF, and we had the local    
Army  Reservists coming to teach us how to march, 
listen and use effective communication skills.  
 
We also joined the Forth Road Bridge walk again 
this year. 
 

 
We are looking forward to make some new memories in 2024 
with our Squirrels. Thank you to all who helped and             
supported in 2023 with our Squirrels.  



WORLD SCOUT JAMBOREE 2023 

SAEMANGEUM, SOUTH KOREA 



Katie, Daniel & Niamh were part of the East Region ‘Haggis Hot East’ Unit that travelled to South Korea 

via Paris on 25th July.  After arriving in Seoul and settling into their hotel the Unit set about exploring the 

city.  As you can see from the photos on the previous page they managed to see quite a lot of it, taking in 

some of the traditional palaces, museums and taking a trip up to the North Seoul Tower via a rickety    

cable car.  There was also a visit to the DMZ (Demilitarised Zone) where they could see over the border to 

North Korea and look at the propaganda villages, they also were part of a small ceremony where peace 

ribbons were left by unit members.  During their time in Seoul all the UK units had a chance to take part 

in a city wide game, Seoul Searching.  There were a number of hotspots to visit, challenges to complete 

and photo evidence to submit.  Owing to delays with travelling to site they had some extra days in Seoul 

where they visited Lotte World amusement park and took a river boat trip. 

Finally it was time to travel to the Jamboree Site in Saemangeum, some four hours south by coach.        

The Unit were directed to their allocated campsite and got down to the task of getting tents and shelter 

set up. First time any  of us have had to pitch tents on a platform of pallets!  The next few days saw the 

opening ceremony where the flags of all the countries attending were paraded (think Olympics) and 

speeches were followed by a spectacular drone show and firework display.  Security was tight at this 

event as it was attended by the countries president and first lady.  Getting to know the neighbours from 

different countries and trading of badges, neckies and other items were high on the list of things to do as 

well as taking part in the activities on offer.   

Sadly however, it was not to last, after only a few days the difficult decision was taken to withdraw from 

the campsite owing to insurmountable difficulties with the provision of facilities, food, medical etc.  The 

whole UK contingent left together with USA and other countries soon followed suit. 

So back to Seoul, and Jamboree 2.0 commenced.  The IST were drafted in 

to provide activities and bases, Seoul Searching recommenced and other 

events were swiftly organised by the city.  Free tickets to a  football match, 

an audience with Dwayne Fielding, visit to a waterpark and an aquarium.  

No visit to Seoul would be complete without a visit to Gangnam and a bit 

of dancing!                                                                   

A cultural night was held in the largest underground cathedral in the world 

and not one, but three Ceilidhs had to 

be organised after it proved to be popular, safe to say the Unit were 

exhausted after all that dancing!  After everyone was taken off the 

Jamboree site owing to the oncoming typhoon, an amazing closing 

ceremony was held at the world cup football stadium.  Goodie bags 

were distributed, speeches were kept to a minimum and there was a 

handover ceremony to the Polish representatives who are hosting the 

next event in 2027.  This was followed by a K-Pop concert where a 

number of bands performed on stage to the increasing excitement of the  audience.  

It was not the Jamboree that any of us expected but the most was made of the experience.  It definitely 

shows how far reaching scouting is, its not just our wee group that meets in our hall every week, not just 

Dunfermline or Scotland or the UK, but an international movement in over 170 countries all across the 

world and it remains an amazing sight to see 45,000 scouts in one place all having the time of their lives. 



During the second half of the year the Beavers took part in some 

fantastic new adventures and activities, as well as some tried-and-

tested fun. A lot of our programmes this term focussed on          

developing everyday skills for use at Beavers and out in the wider 

world. 

Closing out our work on the Navigator staged badge, we headed 

out into Abbeyview on a mission—to find the best local chip shop. 

We set out from the Scout Hall, maps in hand, headed to every chip 

shop we could find, and sampled the best chips they had to offer. 

Chips were rated on flavour, crispiness, fluffiness, and value for 

money. Our overwhelming favourite was Sauro’s Chippy!  

With lots of new Beavers joining us this term, we needed a night to 

make sure we knew how to keep our Beaver uniforms looking smart. 

We incorporated this into a ‘Helping 

at Home’ skills night. The Beavers mastered; rolling their neckies, 

hanging out washing, hanging up clothes, peeling potatoes,     

wrapping parcels, washing up, making sandwiches, and more! We 

hope they’ve been putting these skills into practice at home! 

We returned to one of our favourite programmes later in the term 

with Pirate night. We got arrr-ty making pirate hats and eyepatches, 

iced ourselves some pirate treats, and crafted and raced our very 

own pirate boats, fit to rule the seven seas! 

We also started off our Gardeners badge by taking a look at what 

happens to plants in each of the four seasons, and the tools we can 

use to help us in the garden. In the New Year, we’ll be putting our 

skills into practice—watch this space! 

With the second half of the year came Halloween and Christmas! For the Beavers, both of these    

involved crafts, games, and mess! We had spider headdresses, flying ghosts, apple bobbing and 

doughnuts on strings at Halloween, and snowman advent calendars, snowflakes, rocking snowmen, 

pass-the-parcel, musical bumps, and balloon-bursting games at Christmas.  

We’ve got lots of exciting plans for 2024—it’s going to be a good one! 



McKenzie Beaver 

Colony 
This term the Beavers have been working on their Teamwork Challenge.  
They have been working together on some activities like understanding 
their promise and also took part in some team games. We also took a 
visit up to Townhill park with our bikes and had fun on their cycling track  
whilst learning about how to be safe when on our bikes.  We went over 
the Safety Badge and in doing this learned about water safety, stranger 
danger, the green cross code, dangers in the house and how to call for 
emergency services if required.                                                                              

We completed the Disability Awareness Badge by doing a blindfolded challenge 
course, helping a blindfolded beaver through the obstacles so we could              
understand how it is to be without full sight.   

We learned how to communicate in different ways so that people who are blind 
or deaf could understand us. We found out about the different things that can 

assist when you are disabled like wheelchairs, ramps etc.   

Communicating in morse code, phone calls and text messages was the subject of    
another night.  The Beavers also learned some new skills whilst working towards   
completing our Skills Challenge award some of these were making origami frogs,  
singing camp fire songs and problem solving.   

We also worked on our Creative Badge and learnt about endangered animals.   

I think everyone enjoyed dressing up in spooky          
costumes, dooking for apples, decorating coffin          
biscuits and playing games at our annual Halloween 
party.  

To end the year we had some fun doing Christmas 
crafts and had a boogie at the Christmas party.  
Some of the Beavers even got to join the Cubs to go 
see the panto at the Alhambra.  

(Oh yes they did!) 



World Scout Jamboree 

International Service Team 

It’s not just the young people who get to have the adventures, Laura (Skye Pack Team Leader), Mark (Scouts 

Team Member), Keiran (Hudson Colony Team Member) and Lorna (Group Lead Volunteer) all made the trip to 

Korea as part of the International Service Team (IST). 

We left the UK on the 25th July and travelled to Seoul for a few nights ahead of travelling to the Jamboree site.  

Whilst in Seoul we took in the sights, Palaces, traditional villages, street food, markets & more.  Laura, Mark & 

Lorna travelled to the DMZ taking a tour of one of the escape tunnels from the North and the memorial park as 

well as visiting the view point where we could see over to North Korea.  Keiran opted to visit Lotte World   

amusement park and the North Seoul Tower. 

IST travelled to site after three days in Seoul, after registration and collec-

tion our tents and camping mats it was time to set up camp.  Our tents 

were pitched on plastic pallets which, as you can see from the photo on 

the left, proved a good move otherwise we would have been flooded out 

on our first night! 

The IST put in a major amount of work to get the site ready to receive the participants. It be-

came obvious very quickly that the organising team were not quite as organised as   expected 

and without us it would have been a much worse situation.  IST were deployed digging drainage 

ditches, shifting pallets, moving tents and other equipment in the sweltering heat and humidity 

and with a myriad biting beasties to boot.  We were also joined with our teams depending on 

the job allocated prior to arrival, for Laura that meant being a team leader with one of the off 

site activities, Lorna joined the onsite shuttle bus team, Keiran and Mark with onsite services. 

With the UK participants delayed, arrivals day was bittersweet, it was exciting to see the 

numerous contingents arriving but without a UK neckie in sight it was tinged with a wee bit 

sadness.  However, a couple of days late but just in time for the opening ceremony the UK 

buses started to arrive!  Laura and Lorna even managed to catch up with Katie & Dan.  The 

Jamboree site was in full swing in spite of the setbacks and ongoing  issues, activities were 

happening, trading badges etc had started and evening parties being 

enjoyed.  Sadly however it wasn't to last, we are not going to go 

into all the issues here but suffice to say it was absolutely the 

correct decision to leave the site and keep the whole of the UK 

contingent and IST safe. 



Muckle & Flugga the elves got up to more mischief 

this year in the hall.  Reports were made back to 

Santa about how everyone was behaving! 

JAMBOREE ON THE INTERNET & JAMBOREE ON THE AIR was held over the weekend of 20th to 22nd Oc-

tober.  As usual we had Scouts & Explorers for the whole event with some of our 

younger members dropping in over the course of the weekend.  We managed to 

contact 74 different countries and made a    whopping 1342 individual contacts.  

We Skyped with Australia and spoke to one of Lorna’s Jamboree buddies and  

another leader who had been talking to one of the Scouts.  We also Skyped with 

Sweden,      

Canada,       

Norway &   

Denmark.  Mag also had his radio gear 

set up in the office and managed to 

reach a number of contacts too.      

Massive thanks to everyone who 

helped with the event! 

So, back to Seoul it was.  After a day to ourselves the IST were re grouped and organised to run bases in and 

around the city.  A group of IST put on silly games and activities in one of the parks and Seoul searching was 

back in play!  Jamboree 2.0 was in business.  The people of the City of Seoul were so accommodating and    

apologetic for the circumstances we found ourselves in (the story having 

made the national news).  Lots of  people wanting to shake hands and some 

that applauded us, we even heard of units having their meals paid for.  IST 

also attended the closing ceremony in the Football stadium although we   

didn't recognise half of the K-Pop performers but the goodies bags were well 

received.    

Finally it was time to go home.  We bumped into some of Brazilian and Norwegian contingents at the airport 

and managed some last minute trading before boarding our flights home while Mark trav-

elling to Japan for a few days with some other IST on a post event tour. 

The next World Scout Jamboree is in Poland in 2027, will you be between 14 & 18 that 

summer?  Maybe you will be one of the lucky few selected to attend?  Or if you will be 18 

and over maybe the IST is for you?  We will let you know when the applications open ... 

 



Arran Pack 
The Pack started the second half of the year with a games night, this was followed by 

a trip to Edinburgh to visit The Museum on the Mound at the Bank of Scotland HQ.  

Whilst they were there they cracked a safe, saw £1million and made 

badges. 

After the October holidays                                                      

the session started with a                                                                       

Halloween party, the Cubs all got dressed up and took part 

in dooking for apples, eating sticky donuts without hands 

and had an fantastic time. 

They then moved onto mapwork then DIY, Chef & Scientist badges.  

There was also, at the request of the Cubs, some fire lighting practise 

A Christmas craft night saw the Cubs     

making loads of decorations to take home 

for their trees then the year was finished 

with a Christmas party and a trip to the 

panto at the Alhambra. 

First Aid skills were next with many of the Pack                                                                  

achieving their stage 1 award.  They learned how to                                                       

make emergency calls and to know what to do if an                                                             

accident happened as well as learning about bandages                                                      

and dealing with simple injuries. 

A night at the pool in Cowdenbeath saw another group of Cubs earning their stage 1 

and stage 2 swimmers badges. 

16 Cubs took part in the second sleepover of 

the year, staying in the hall and playing 

games, watching films then taking a walk to 

the play park to burn off some energy. 



Tonkawa Troop 
The Scouts started the term by saying goodbye to our older members who moved on to    

Explorers and began with all new Patrol Leaders and Assistant Patrol Leaders so its very 

much been all about re establishing the patrols and building the skills.  Fire lighting is always 

popular and this time we restricted the number of  matches allowed to get the fires going, differing results but 

everyone got a fire going in the end.  Bases to complete Fire Safety and some of our Outdoor Challenges were 

completed.   

We commenced the Communicator badge and completed team games and challenges. The ’Taskmaster’ night 

saw snowmen built from whatever was to hand, guessing a number written on Taskmasters arm, creating a 

silly walk for the patrol and more. 

Cracking the codes to solve a Sherlock Holmes mystery was followed by the Halloween party with dooking for 

apples and sweeties, carving pumpkins and loo roll mummies.     

We had a visit from the local TA  who put the Scouts through their paces and completed Team Building & 

Communication exercises. 

The Autumn term kicked off with some Back to Basics nights, knots, lashings, maps and first aid together with axe 

and saw skills.  A refresher for some but new skills for most. 

We looked at the Creative Challenge next and gave the scouts loads of glow sticks and Sellotape to create their 

own light shows.  They practised and came up with routines to accompany YMCA, the Macarena, Cha Cha Slide 

and Cake by the Ocean 

The Leaders issued a challenge to all the Scouts after our Superstars night.  A series of physical challenges were 

completed by the scouts.  Shuttle runs, push ups, skipping, sampsons chair, weights and others were completed 

to the best of everyone's abilities, the event will be re run in the next month or so and the challenge is for       

everyone to improve on their scores.  If you missed the night we will make sure that you have a chance to catch 

up. 



TIGERS STAGS LIONS 

SUPERSTARS PATROL MEDALS 

Our now traditional end of term Trading Post saw the patrols competing to gain the most ‘cash’ buying and 

selling kit to complete challenges, quiz sheets and more.  Some of the patrols were better organised than 

others and made more cash, but it was all about getting organised, teamwork and leadership so some        

valuable skills were learned. 

The following week saw further night of challenges based around the game of snooker, red ball challenges 

being on the easier end all the way up to more complicated black ball challenges.   The harder the challenge 

the higher the score. 

The year was finished with our Christmas party!  Loads of silly games and snowball fights.  Not forgetting the 

sweetie bags, much appreciated by all! 

SPONSORED WALK 2023 

Massive thanks to everyone who took part in our Forth Road 

Bridge walk.  The weather was originally looking to be against us 

but it cleared up and turned out to be a great night for a walk.   

We have raised, to date, an amazing 

 

£2639.50 
 

If you still have any sponsor money to come in can we please 

have this as soon as possible!  Thanks 

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY! 

GROUP CAMP 31ST MAY—2ND JUNE 2024 

MORE INFORMATION IN DUE COURSE! 



CONGRATULATIONS! 

NOTE TO ALL PARENTS 

Please come into the hall at the beginning and end of the meetings, we would love to see you! 

If you wish to remain outside it would be hugely helpful if you could get out of your car so we can ensure that 

our members are collected by a responsible adult at the end of our meetings.  Especially as we have darker 

nights at returning.  Our Leaders remain responsible for your child/children until they are back under your       

supervision.     

We know that Scouts and Explorers are more independent however we would prefer that a parent collects  

rather than allow a solo walk home.   If cycling please ensure that a helmet is worn and working lights fitted.  

There have been incidents in Touch historically (thankfully not involving anyone from the group) that cause 

sufficient concern for us to take these measures.   

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. 

John, Ben Cleuch Unit, 

Bronze D of E &    

Platinum Chief Scout 

Award 

David T, Skye Pack 

Team, 5 year Service 

Award 

Patrol Leader’s Lenny, Lewis P, Lewis K, Malcolm, Dominic, Joshua & Annelie 

Asst Patrol Leader’s  Finlay L, Adele, Emrys, Callum, Ava, Ishaq & Blair  

Esther & Niall, Braemar 

Squirrel Drey, Chief 

Scout Acorn Award 

Paul, Arran Pack 

Team, 10 year 

Service Award 

Evan, Skye Pack, 

Silver Chief Scout 

Award 

Skye Pack Sixers Jacob & Ruaridh M 

Skye Pack Seconders Luna, Max & Matthew 

Keira, Ben Cleuch 

Unit, Bronze D of E &    

Platinum Chief Scout 

Award 

Lesleyanne, former 

Group Chair, 5 year 

Service Award 



The second part of the year is short but always busy with expeditions and camps before the long    
Christmas festivities start at the beginning of December with  a Christmas party, Christmas meal and 
movie overnighter and a bowling session on the last meeting night of the year. With Blair Atholl        
Jamborette being held next years we had a lot of the unit in for selection and we had the Jamboree on 
the Internet in October as well so it was a busy time. 

October Camp 

The unit held a weekend camp in early October at Fordell Firs, it was 
the first Explorer camp for a lot of the newer Explorers and camping 
in hammocks was a new and challenging experience for some of 
them. 

This was the first in a series of camps that should lead up to the    
explorers being qualified enough to run camps without leaders.                                                                              
During the camp we covered safe food storage, kitchen hygiene and cooking techniques. We practised 
making bread and making pizza and calzone as well as making Samosas, making breadsticks for dipping 
in melted Nutella and ending up with a chicken curry and rice with garlic and coriander naan breads 
made from scratch. 

Nerf War 

Always a popular event with everyone turning up with Nerf gun. The unit 
turned the whole hall into  a battlefield and they played a series of team and 
individual games including one in total darkness with torches. 

Halloween 

The annual Halloween Party was a popular night with pumpkin carving, Halloween 
themed games and activities including Spooky Cooking.  

 

Duke of Edinburgh Expedition 

The unit had a Silver Duke of Edinburgh Award practice hike in the Ochill 
hills in November. Five of the unit planned the route for the hike, sorted 
equipment, planned the menu and bought the food. They set off on the 
Friday and hiked and camped in the hills until the Sunday afternoon.    
Leaders met them at checkpoints and to see their campsites were safely set 
up. It was a surprisingly dry and sunny weekend for October nice and warm 
in the sun but very cold in the shade and sub-zero at night with frost     
forming on the tents. The party stopped off at the Hut at Powmill for a  
photo before the last leg to the Crook of Devon. The practice hike            
successfully completed, we hope to have their real expedition early 2024. 

Army Visit 

We had a visit from 2 member of the Army reserve who demonstrated their equipment, it is always   
interesting to see what equipment other people use for expeditions. The camo-facepaint was very    
popular but not as popular as the army rations that the explorers cooked and ate. There was also a    
session on military-style navigation for expeditions. A very popular night. 



Group  

Trustees 
VACANT 

 
Craig 

  

Our Group Trustee team have been busy in the background making sure that they provide support to the 

Group.  We helped with the Sponsored walk and organised the fundraising Ceilidh at the British Legion.  

We have also looked into a number of grant applications to help secure some much needed funds to help 

with the upkeep of the hall, Powmill and all the Group equipment.  As you will notice from above our 

Chair, Lesleyanne, has resigned as of the end of the year as has Sharon.  We would like to take this        

opportunity to thank them for all their hard work and continuing support as part of our Active Support 

team.  

We are therefore looking for a new Chair/Team Lead for our Trustees as well as new team members, if 

you, or someone you know can help us please get in touch.   The team meets 5 or 6 times a year for an 

hour or so at a time.  Please email exec@40thfifescouts.org.uk if you can assist us.  

CEILIDH! Our group ceilidh was held in the British Legion again this 

year and was very well attended.  Massive thanks to all who donated to 

the raffle and to our Trustees for organising the event and providing a 

yummy buffet!  Watch out for details of this years event in the coming 

months. 

Christmas Overnighter 

We finished the year with the, now traditional, Christmas dinner and movie overnighter. 
The Explorers prepared, cooked and served a traditional Turkey Christmas dinner from 
scratch. They then cleared up, washed the dishes and put everything away (with no  
grumbling!). After dinner it was an exchange of Secret Santa presents before settling 
down for a 12 hour Christmas movie marathon before collapsing in a turkey and         
chocolate induced coma for the night. Some managed to stay up all night watching cheesy 
Christmas movies. 



Ben Cleuch Unit 

“I’m gonna put this somewhere safe” is an 

ancient incarnation that opens a portal to a 

random point in another timeline, through 

which all safely kept things travel, never to 

be seen again. 



Hudson  

Beaver Colony 

 

 

BADGE SEWING SERVICES   

Suggested donations remain at 50p per badge and funds will be 

supporting attendance at the next World  Jamboree in 2027. 

Please hand your uniform & badges, clearly marked with your 

child's name, to any of the leaders who will contact me to arrange 

collection & drop off.                                                                               

Thank you for your support!                                   Lorna  



Tonkawa Troop 

Come and check out our archive page!    More photos 

being added regularly.  Were you a member in your 

younger days?   

See if you can spot yourself in one of our Camp and ac-

tivity photos and videos!   Spread the word and tag any-

 



Arran Pack 

 





Skye Pack 

See your story or picture in our 

next newsletter!  Tell us all about a 

badge you have done or a camp 

you have been on.  Draw us a      

picture of something you did at 

your section meeting. 

Post into the box in the office to be 

included in the next newsletter 

 

 





McKenzie  

Beaver Colony 



Braemar  Squirrel Drey 



 


